

February 2, 2007

Mr. Adam Bless Oregon Office of Energy Nuclear Safety & Energy Siting 625 Marion Street, NE Salem, OR 97301-3737

Re: COB Energy Facility

Dear Adam:

On behalf of COB Energy Facility LLC ("COB"), this is to inform you that neither COB nor J-Power USA intend to pursue further development of the COB Energy Facility at this time. Accordingly, we hereby withdraw the pending request for a site certificate amendment. We also seek termination of the site certificate and confirmation that COB has no further responsibilities thereunder. COB has not commenced construction of the energy facility or any of its related and supporting facilities.

We would like the Department and Council to know how much we have appreciated the thoroughness and professionalism the State has brought to the review of this facility.

Best regards,

COB Energy Facility LLC

J-Power USA

By: Stephen J. Thome